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Long to reign over us 

SHORTLANDS 
PARISH NEWS 

St Mary’s Church 
 endeavours to bring the love 

of God into the everyday  
lives of  the people of  

Shortlands 

As I write, preparations are gathering pace for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  I hope that, by the time 

you read this, you are reflecting on a successful and memorable celebratory weekend. 

Reflection, thanksgiving and Jubilee are deep-rooted religious concepts. Jubilee is mentioned in 

Leviticus in the Old Testament and discussed by Jesus when he talks about forgiveness and the Year of 

the Lord in St Luke’s Gospel.  So, what are we celebrating with the Platinum Jubilee? A long reign? Most 

definitely.  A long life, well lived? Yes again. 

Yet this Jubilee encompasses so much more. I have been fortunate to be closely involved with the 

past three Jubilees. Each had a unique mood and character. This Jubilee feels different. There is a     

mixture of thanksgiving, celebration, commemoration and profound gratitude. However, there is a 

poignancy as we sense the end of an era.  

The Queen has been a constant in our national and personal life. Often referred to as the mother 

of the nation, she is increasingly seen as the nation’s grandmother and great grandmother. There is so 

much to appreciate. She personifies all that is best in the United Kingdom.  She has sustained and     

inspired us, especially at times of deep crisis. We admire her wisdom and devotion to duty. Never     

putting a foot wrong, she is the most recognised person in the world yet remains an enigma.  

In his address on Maundy Thursday the Bishop of Tonbridge, Bishop Simon, highlighted the     

importance of public service and that to lead is to serve. This is the challenge Christ set for his disciples 

and us, his Church, today.  Service has been the Queen’s guiding principle since she made her vow to 

serve the British people and the Commonwealth on her 21st birthday. All who know her mention her 

deep Christian faith, so evident in her Christmas broadcasts. She takes very seriously her role as head of 

the Church of England.  

Without doubt she has, in the words of the National Anthem, ‘ever give(n) us cause to sing with 

heart and voice, God save the Queen!’ Perhaps the best tribute we can pay is to seek to follow her    

example of service and devotion to others and to God in our lives. 

David Jefferys LLM 

Special Events and Services 

Sunday 5 June - Pentecost 
10.30am  All age and Parade Service 

Followed by the Platinum Parish 
Picnic 

 

Sunday 12 June  

4 - 5.30pm  Tea Time Together 
  Activities for families of all ages on  
  the theme of gentleness 

6 - 7.30pm  Youth Club 
 

Sunday 19 June  

6.30pm – Choral Evensong 

Good and faithful servant 

Bishop Simon Burton-

Jones, the Bishop of 

Tonbridge, recently  

designated Peter 

Stotesbury (pictured, 

with his wife Diana) as a 

Reader Emeritus in 

recognition of his long 

and faithful service as a 

Reader at St Mary’s and 

his service to Rochester 

Diocese. 



From the 
Registers 

Holy Baptism 

We welcome into God’s 

family: 

Oak Wallace        4 April 

Willow Wallace       4 April 

Remembering 

Jean Jackson 

Jean was born in 1927 in      

Enfield: when she was two her 

father, who worked for the civil 

service in the Ministry of War, 

was posted to Egypt.  They 

remained there for three years, 

travelling to and from England 

in banana boats. 

Jean had to sit exams 

during the Blitz and was    

evacuated to Bournemouth 

from Berridge House, her teacher training  college, during the war.  

She taught domestic science at Southgate County Grammar 

school.  

Jean married John in 1964: she made her own dress and 

those of her bridesmaids, the wedding cake and much of the    

wedding breakfast.  Jean was a fabulous cook, needlewoman and 

homemaker: all of the family wedding and christening cakes were 

willingly baked and exquisitely decorated by her.   

Having moved to Shortlands, David and Elizabeth were 

born soon after and they had many happy years at the house in 

Highfield Drive.   

Jean was deeply committed to her Christian faith.  She   

began attending St Mary’s, initially joining the ‘young wives’ 

group, before ploughing wholeheartedly into church affairs.  She 

performed every role from churchwarden to pastoral assistant, 

sacristan, PCC, Deanery and Diocesan Synod member, and helping 

regularly with the church flowers almost until she went away. 

Her beloved John passed away suddenly in 1993; a huge 

shock and loss for her, which she never really got over.  Her faith 

gave her the strength to go on and her grandchildren gave her a 

new focus and purpose: she last visited them in Australia at the 

age of 88. 

Jean was often asked if she knew she looked just like the 

Queen; she would smile regally as if it was the first time the      

observation had been made. 

Leaving St Mary’s in 2018 was a wrench, as she had spent 

more than half her life within the community of dear friends, many 

of whom she travelled with on several pilgrimages to the Holy 

Land.  She moved to Godalming to be near her younger sister 

who she referred to as her best friend.   

She faced the end of her life with a deep understanding of 

where she would be going: ‘I am ready to go home to the Lord’. 

Jean was an exceptional woman: a devoted wife, mother, 

grandmother, sister, aunt and friend who will be sadly missed. 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

St Mary's APCM (Annual Parochial Church Meeting) was held on Sunday 8 May. 

Sarah Leonard stood down as Churchwarden having served for four years, and Kate Buchanan 

and Marion Westropp were appointed as Churchwardens.  Stephanie Maurel has stepped down as 

PCC Secretary: Stephanie and Sarah were thanked for their service. 

David Jefferys, Robin Hogg and Pauline Lambourne were elected to the PCC. 

The accounts for 2021 were presented and showed a positive balance for the year, which had 

only been made possible by returns on investments. 

Kay Coleman, St Mary's Safeguarding Officer, presented a report and reminded all members of 

the Parochial Church Council that they must keep their safeguarding training up to date. 

The meeting heard that Revd Gary Best has now taken on a new role in Suffolk.  St Mary's is 

now in an interregnum (the period before a new parish priest is appointed to fill the vacancy).  The 

process to start recruiting a new vicar is beginning, although this could take 18 months. In the     

meantime the church is looking to appoint an interim Priest-in-Charge. 

Jumelage 
After a two year delay due to Covid, we finally managed to get 

together with our French friends in Douai at the beginning of May 

to celebrate the silver anniversary of the Jumelage/Twinning    

between our two parishes: St Mary’s Shortlands and St Francis of 

Assisi.  

A group of 15 people travelled from St Mary’s in a small 

coach and spent a great weekend enjoying French hospitality. On 

Saturday afternoon we visited the Fête de la Batellerie and saw the 

brightly decorated barges on the canal, then in Douai town centre 

watched a variety of street entertainers celebrating the opening of 

a new pedestrianised area. On Sunday morning Mass was         

celebrated by a young charismatic priest who spoke fluent       

English!  

We exchanged gifts at the celebration lunch and were 

amazed at the wonderful cake celebrating our 27 years of shared 

friendship and faith. We hope to welcome them here in         

Shortlands next year. Gill Dawson 



Offering 

 Outstanding Care 

 Choice 

 Dignity 

 Creating Independence 
 

Providing 

Fully trained and experienced 

Care workers 

 

Email bromley@careoutlook.co.uk 

Or visit our office at  

128 High Street, West Wickham BR4 0LZ 

 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 

Welcare 

Welcare is a charity working with families and children up to the 

age of 13 in South London and East Surrey. The charity states: 

‘we are proud of our Christian heritage and identify and derive 

our values from our Anglican origins’. 

Welcare provides services which are tailored to the real 

needs of the communities in which it works. It provides practical 

help and support to families, empowering them to rebuild their 

lives and access opportunities to ensure their children have a 

happy, confident childhood and future.   

For example Mary, an asylum seeker, was referred to 

Welcare as she was isolated with a young child and had limited 

funds. Welcare helped practically, linking her into the services 

required, but also gave her the support and confidence she 

needed to become part of the local community. 

Welcare has recently received funding from the City 

Bridge Trust to expand the Families and Schools Together 

(FAST) programme in Greenwich and Bromley.  The project 

helps children to develop coping strategies, express their 

emotions in a healthy way and improve their confidence, 

resilience and self-esteem.  

St Mary’s church fundraises specifically for Welcare’s 

work in Bromley.  For more information, see the display at the 

back of church or visit https://welcare.org  

20 Bromley Gardens, Bromley, Kent BR2 0ET 

Tel/Fax: 020 8249 8198 

Mob: 07721 454716 

Email: gmminstallationsltd@gmail.com 

J.I.B. Approved Electrician 

NAPIT Part P          37 years experience 

A warm welcome 

As for so many people, the pandemic that has just swept across 

the globe left us reconsidering all kinds of things. Also, like many 

others, we had a close family member (my father-in-law) in care 

during the pandemic. Perhaps through luck or God’s greater plan, 

my husband, Craig, saw St Mary’s Open Day being advertised 

while he was waiting for his lateral flow test results.   

It was at a time when we were thinking that our home 

church, St Barnabas in Dulwich where we’d got married and where 

both the children were christened, was still a perfect fit for our 

family. All except the distance we lived from Dulwich. “Isn’t it a 

shame,” we thought, “that we don’t easily see people we know 

and love from church from Monday to Saturday?” We were also 

thinking it would be great to be more linked into the community 

where we’ve spent all of our time recently. 

While our kids were enjoying the lifting of lockdown by 

being blasted up and down the river on the Thames Rib with their 

rather-more-intrepid-than-us Uncles, Craig and I discussed local 

churches and giving St Mary’s a go, online at first then maybe in 

person.  

Full disclosure: we’re not only people who’ve already been 

part of a church community, but I actually work for the Church of 

England and specifically in a section of the national church that 

encourages welcome. So, the bar was set pretty high. But I have to 

say that St Mary’s passed with flying colours! 

On our first Sunday, several people came over to welcome 

us. There was no awkwardness, just a simple, friendly ‘hello’ and 

afterwards the Vicar broke off from what he was doing to come 

and chat to us. By week two, we were met with smiles and “Oh 

good! You’ve come back!” It was then that our musicians          

discovered that all four of us sing.  On our third week, we were 

dressed in red and white and singing with the choir, who are now 

good friends. Thursday night choir practices really lift my spirits.   

Just a few months in, we really feel at home at St Mary’s 

and would definitely encourage others to give it a go. Whether or 

not the pandemic has made you rethink things – or if you are just 

curious. Please do come, you’ll be among friends.  
Cathy Myers 

Shortlands Youth Club 

On 8 May the new Shortlands Youth Club held its first session. 

Open to anyone in Year 6 and up this is a completely free social 

club for young people in our local community.  

 We were delighted to have 16 young people join us and 

they enjoyed a variety of activities from table tennis to video 

games to playing outside with footballs and swingball. This club is 

unstructured and is a safe space for young people in our         

community to come and chill out and hopefully make new friends 

too.  

 The club will run on the second Sunday of each month 

(excluding August). There is no need to book a place: just turn up, 

fill in a short form and then have fun! Our next meeting will be on 

12 June.  

Velvet Harmony, a Ladies’ Acapella chorus, presents  

A Summer Concert 
In St Mary’s Church, Shortlands 

Tuesday 21st June 7.30pm – 8.30pm 

Doors will open at 7.00pm for Refreshments 
Tickets £6.00 each, or 4 for £20,  

to include Refreshments and Donation to Ukrainian Charity 
Available on the door or pre-order on 07963 595840                                                                                                                                                                                                           

www.velvetharmony.org 

Advertise here 
1 inch £21.46 



PARISH OFFICE                                  020  

                            office@stmaryshortlands.church 

Open 9.30am - 12.30pm weekdays.  

Information regarding Baptisms and Weddings can 

be obtained during these hours. 

WORSHIP 

Sunday 10.30am - Holy Communion (in church) 

Monday to Saturday 9am - Morning Prayer 

Wednesday 10.00am - Holy Communion 

                      8.30pm - Compline 

You can access these services online at:: 

www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk 

www.facebook.com/stmarysshortlands 

Further information about all services can be 

obtained from the Parish Office. 
 

 PARISH DIRECTORY 

Licensed Lay 

Ministers  

Mrs S. Aldred 

Mrs C. Bingham 

Mrs A-M. Jefferys 

Dr. D. Jefferys 

8460 3978 

8460 0324 

8460 6030 

8460 6030 

Readers Mr S. Buchanan 8777 8008 

Pastoral Assistants Mrs. S. Harrison 

Mrs. M. Westropp 

Mrs. D. Speller 

8464 0284 

8650 5178 

07941415082 

Parish Administrator Ms. N. Blake 8460 5682 
Churchwardens Mrs M. Westropp 

Mrs K. Buchanan 

07970011626

07811528181 

Deputies Mrs. P. Chase 

Mr. D. Cooper 

Prof. M. Fox 

Dr. D. Jefferys 

8464 6188 

8460 0682 

8650 3252 

8460 6030 

PCC Secretary   

Treasurer Mr. T. Dawson 8460 5884 

Assistant Treasurer Mr. R. Hogg 8290 0613 

Organist and Director of Music 

 Canon  C. Tillotson 8460 7368 

Safeguarding Officer Mrs. K. Coleman 07879337567 

Electoral Roll   

Junior Church Miss. R Tillotson 07503 680612  

Stewardship Mr. T. Dawson 8460 5884 

ST. MARY’SORGANISATIONS 

Toddlers 

Craft and Chatter 

Friends of St Mary’s 

Mrs. J. Runicles 

Mrs. J. Boam 

Mr. T. Chase 

8402 6599 

8460 7101 

8464 6188 

For  admission to Beavers, Cubs and Scouts please 

contact email: 7bromleyadmissions@gmail.com 

Scouts (Fri)        

Cubs (Mon)       

Cubs (Tue)         

Beavers 

Mr. R. Howe  

VACANT 

Mr. J. Griffiths 

Ms. E Hay 

8462 7132  

  

07954437658 

07932758801  
For admissions to Rainbows, Brownies or Guides 

please go to www.girlguiding.org.uk 

Guides (Tue) 

Guide (Fri) 

Brownies (Mon) 

Brownies (Thu) 

Rainbows 

Pre-school 

 

The 2WW’s 

Church Flowers 

Mission Chair 

Douai link 

Fair Trade 

Ms. N. Critten 

Mrs. G. Dawson 

Miss. K Higgs 

Mrs S. Tight 

2ndshortlandsrainbo 

Mrs. C. Hall 

 

Mrs. A. Swatton 

Mrs. C. Willatt 

Mrs. S. Shelton 

Mrs. G. Dawson 

Mrs. C Willatt 

07767242920 

 8460 5884 

8462 3285 

8460 8122  

ws@gmail.com 

8290 6704 or 

07960988552 

8650 1114 

8313 0246 

8402 3299 

8460 5884 

8313 0246  
LOCAL CONTACTS  

Cllr. A. Cuthbert    (E: aisha.cuthbert@bromley.gov.uk)  

Residents Association                                  8460 0395  

Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood                8721 2614 

SPAN INFORMATION 

Website       www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk 

Editorial       Parish Office 

Distribution  Mr. M. Harrison                 07821 691567 

Views expressed by contributors are not 
necessarily those supported by the 

publishers and no responsibility can be 
accepted for accuracy.  The publishers 

cannot accept responsibility for work 
carried out by our advertisers. 

ADVERTISING: £21.46 per column inch per issue. 

For details call 020 8460 5682 during office hours. 

Copy to be submitted by the 5th of each month. 

The Parish Church                            
of St. Mary, Shortlands 

Link Parish 
St Francis of  
Assisi, Douai, France 

The Killick family have provided the local community with  
a personal and efficient service for over 135 years. 
* Private Chapel of Rest     * Classic or modern cortege  
* 24 hour service  * Advice given on pre-arranged funeral plans 

Please ask for an information folder and estimate. 
Telephone Peter or Michael Killick on 020 8777 4502 

Website   www.jrkillick.co.uk (full fee list shown) 
112 High Street, West Wickham, Kent, BR4 0ND 

 

 
The Family Law Specialists 

Family and relationship breakdown is a very difficult 
Time for anyone. Please contact Kumari Dawood in 
Confidence for advice. Tel 020 8249 6047 or email 

confidential@dawoods-solicitors.co.uk 

Now based in Shortlands Village above Home Zone 

www.dawoods-solicitors.co.uk 

Local, friendly and professional building 
company for your larger projects. 

Extensions, Conversions, 

Refurbishment and Electrical. 

Excellent references available. 

No job too large. 

E: steve@rutlandbuilding.co.uk 

T: 020 8249 8769  M: 07949 593294 

Langley school of Dancing 
Ballet, Tap, Modern, Street Jazz, 

Boys Street Jazz & Zumba 

From age 2½ to adult - at St Mary’s Hall 

Tel: 07540 400615 for free trial class 

Sunnyfields Day Nursery 
19 Bromley Grove, Shortlands 
7.30am - 6.30 pm daily 
Children 3 months to 5 years 
Tel: 020 8313 9191 

QUALIFIED PLUMBER 
P. J. EDWARDS 

Tel: 01322 868212 or 07831 54 59 51 
 

Bathrooms, kitchens and all domestic 
work undertaken 

Advertising in SPAN for over 15 years 

 

We provide Drawings & Design for: 
Loft conversions, Extensions, Internal Alterations, 

Planning Applications, Design and Build 

Please call or email Nick for more information 
07590 434487 - npmcadam@gmail.com 

 

 

Beckenham based Funeral Caterer 
Established for over 30 years and able to 
provide catering in your own home or a 
venue of your choice. Waitress service 

or contact free delivery available. 
To see our suggested menus please go to 

www.careysfuneralcaterers.co.uk or tel: 020 8658 5008 

HOLT MAINTENANCE 
Garden Maintenance, Landscape Gardening, 

Window Cleaning, 
Domestic and Commercial Cleaning 

Accredited Safe Contractor 

Tel: 07956 172979 

ROOFING 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

GENERAL BUIDING*LOFT EXTENSIONS*FENCING 
GUTTERING*SKYLIGHT WINDOWS 

SEAMLESS FLAT ROOFING*NEW SHED ROOFS 
PATIO &DRIVESPRESSURE WASHED 

HARRY ALLEN  07801 755199 

 

Elliott’s Heating  

Shortlands Based  - Established 1987 

All domestic Heating, Plumbing, Gas & Renewables 

Call 07956 241 582 

CWA Tax  
Friendly local Tax & Accountancy services  

for businesses and individuals  

Chris 020 8460 9340 chris@cwatax.com  

Service And Maintenance 
If dirty water runs through it we do it! 

 For all your drainage requirements 

 07568 577422 
sales@samserviceandmaintenance.com 

Advertise here 0.5 inch £11.56 per issue. 

 Looking for a place to 
meet with friends or 
family?  
A place where adults 
and children are       
welcome? 
 
Then why not call in to 
the St. Mary’s Church 
Community Café, open 
every Wednesday from 
11am-1pm, in the main 
church building. 
Free refreshments,   
including great cake! 

Offering friendly and reliable services  
decorating, tiling, floor laying and more. 

Please contact Kamil for more information and enquiries 
about any other works around the house. 
07873217670 - kamil.franz@gmail.com 

Touch of Colors - painting and decorating 

Advertise here 0.5 inch £11.56 per issue 

http://www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk
http://www.facebook.com/stmarysshortlands
http://www.jrkillick.co.uk
mailto:kamil.franz@gmail.com

